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19th  June 2021 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Urgent Covid update 

I am just writing to give you some updates following the latest Government advice we were provided with yesterday.  

As you will have seen in the news the last two weeks have seen an upsurge in the positive Covid cases, particularly the new virulent Delta strain.  Having no cases in school over the past half term has been great and we really want to continue with this as advice from Government yesterday suggests that the number of cases will continue to rise.  

We have been informed that the new Delta strain are different to the new to previous symptoms of the virus.  It is really important that if your child displays any of the original symptoms(persistent cough, high temperature, loss of taste/smell) OR the news symptoms (sore throat, runny nose, flu-like symptoms with aches and pains) that you keep your child of school and arrange a PCR test.  

Unfortunately, this rise in cases and the potential disruption to education means that we have had to change some of the arrangements for the next few weeks as the risk of spreading the virus is to great.  

We are going to have to change the arrangements for the Year 11’s leavers assembly so now instead of holding the event on the 2nd July we will be having an assembly on the 25th June.  We have also been in touch with our past Year 11 leavers and we will rearrange an assembly for these pupils later in the year.  

In terms of new pupils joining us we are going to have cancel our planned transition events on the  22nd June, 24th June  6th July and the 8th July for all of our pupils. We can only apologise for this but I’m sure you can understand that this is in the best interests of all our pupils.  

If you could please continue to take part in the testing process and remind pupils to continue with the handwashing regime, keeping safe distance away from each other as much as possible and wearing face coverings we would really appreciate it.   

[bookmark: _GoBack]As ever, if you have any questions or queries about this please don’t hesitate to get in touch with school. 

Lee Davis 
Head of School. 




















image1.png
COMMUNITY SCHOOL

i)

Healthy Schoal

Let's get
c8ekng

Greencroft Road End
Annfield Plain

Stanley

Co. Durham DHS 8PR

Executive Head Teacher Mrs Andrea English
Head of School Mr Lee Davis

Telephone 01207 234547

Email: roftcommunity@durhamlearning net
‘website: www.croftcommunityschool.co.uk





